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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of  Guyana 28 January 2015.

Statement by Norway.

Norway would like to thank the delegation from Guyana for its national report.

Norway welcomes Guyana’s efforts to improve the administration of justice and reduce the number of prisoners on remand. Nevertheless, we are still concerned by the high level of impunity for violence against women and children in the country. Despite the fact that women’s access to justice is provided for by law, women’s ability to exercise that right and to bring cases of discrimination before the courts remains limited. Subsequently Norway recommends that Guyana strengthen the provision of legal aid services in all regions and ensure enhanced awareness of key CEDAW provisions by the judiciary.  

Norway is concerned by the reported excessive use of force by the Guyana Police and Defense Forces as well as complaints of mistreatment and extra judicial killings carried out by state officials. Norway therefore recommends that Guyanese authorities investigate all complaints of human rights violations committed by state security agencies and ensure that cases of violation are brought before the courts. These are absolute requirements in order to restore the credibility of the judiciary and to break the cycle of impunity.

Norway takes due note of Guyana’s commitment to promote indigenous peoples rights. We welcome progress made with regard to land rights and land entitlement as well as the establishment of the Indigenous Peoples Commission to address discrimination faced by Amerindian children.  We note, however, conflicting views between the government and parts of civil society regarding the extent to which appropriate consultation with the indigenous peoples is carried out.  As a means to strengthen such consultation, Norway recommends that Guyana ratify and implement ILO Convention 169.

Norway recommends that the government of Guyana abolishes discriminatory laws against LGBT persons and also amends its national legislation in order to include sexual orientation and gender identity as grounds for discrimination. 
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